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THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK

REPORT OF THE INFRASTRUCTURE DIVISION

Marcel Van Ooyen, Deputy Chief of Staff

COMMITTEE ON SANITATION AND SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT

Hon. Michael E. McMahon, Chair

June 27, 2003

 PROPOSED INT. NO. 485-A
By: Council Member McMahon, (by request of the Mayor)

ADMINISTRATIVE CODE:
Amends Section 16-305.1

TITLE
A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the frequency of collection of designated recyclable materials and in relation to the collection of glass and yard waste.

OVERVIEW: 


On June 27, 2003, the Committee on Sanitation and Solid Waste Management, 

chaired by Council Member Michael E. McMahon, will conduct a hearing on proposed 

Int. No. 485-A. This bill would amend section 16-305.1 of the Administrative Code of the city of New York by temporarily reducing the frequency of collection of designated recyclable materials to alternate weeks from July 1, 2003 until no later than March 31, 2004. 


Proposed Int. No. 485-A provides for the collection of glass recyclables to begin on April 1, 2004. Local Law 11 of 2002 provided for the temporary suspension of glass effective July 1, 2003 and to end no later than June 30, 2004. This provision provides for an earlier return of glass to the recycling program.

Proposed Int. No 485-A also amends section 16-325 of the Administrative Code by codifying the prior suspension of the collection of yard waste effective until June 30, 2004.

BACKGROUND AND ANALYSIS:

The Administration has projected a savings of $13 million for the next fiscal year by instituting alternate week collection of designated recyclables. At the request of the Mayor, Int. No. 485 was introduced. Int. No. 485 would have amended the Administrative Code to eliminate the statutory requirement of weekly recycling pickups and provided for alternate week collection of recyclables in all local service districts. In addition it provided for alternate week collection of recyclables to remain in effect until the Commissioner of Sanitation chose to provide more frequent collection. 

The Council has proposed an amendment to the Mayor’s bill, agreed to by the Mayor that provides for bi-weekly collection of recyclables in all local service districts on a temporary basis to begin on July 1, 2003 and end no later than March 31, 2004.

Prior to December 1988, recyclables were collected at various frequencies throughout the city. In December 1998, the City Council instituted mandatory weekly collection of all designated recyclables in all local service districts through the enactment of Local Law 59 of 1998. Once weekly collection was in place throughout the city, diversion rates increased. Weekly collection of designated recyclables has continued but due to fiscal constraints, the Mayor has proposed reducing the frequency of recycling collection as a cost saving measure to help close the Fiscal Year 2004 budget gap.

The Council and the Mayor as part of the Fiscal 2003 budget agreed to suspend the collection of yard waste mandated in Administrative Code section 16-308 and Christmas trees mandated in Administrative Code section 16-309. That agreement was never codified. This bill codifies the suspension of the collection of yard waste until June 30, 2004. The collection of Christmas trees will be reinstated this year. 
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